
From: Schimsa, Rebecca
To: Veldran, Katherine <KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov>
CC: Pitts, Ted <TedPitts@gov.sc.gov>

Date: 2/6/2013 9:12:07 AM
Subject: RE: Meeting with a prospective company

I will have Bobby call Ralph.

We, including N, are very aware of this situation. I can give you background in person if you would 
like.

-----Original Message-----
From: Veldran, Katherine
Sent: Wednesday, February 06, 2013 7:58 AM
To: Schimsa, Rebecca
Cc: Pitts, Ted
Subject: Fw: Meeting with a prospective company

Please advise.
Thank you, Veldran

-----Original Message -----
From: Ralph Norman [mailto:rnorman@warrennormaninc.com]
Sent: Tuesday, February 05, 2013 04:54 PM
To: Veldran, Katherine
Subject: Meeting with a prospective company

Katherine, I just got a call from a company wanting to come to Lancaster , SC and employ 500 plus 
people. For whatever reason they are very discouraged with officials at the SC Dept. of Commerce ( 
not Bobby but some other folks) and wanted to see if they could meet with Nikki sometime Thursday 
or Friday? They say it would take 30-45 minutes. Is this possible ? Thanks Ralph

Sent from my iPhone
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